
Crossroads Primary School Parent Council

Minutes from Meeting Wednesday 3rd May 2017
Welcome & Apologies 
Present: Angela Davidson, Hazel Rothnie, Paula Mackie, Chris Viney, Pauliina Johnston, 
Fiona Gordon, Tootie Milton, Tracey Leith.

Apologies: Elma McKenzie, Shirley Mitchell.

Minutes of previous meeting 
Chris proposed the minutes, Fiona seconded them. 

Treasurer Report
Current bank balance £3,927.96
The Coffee Morning raised £770.08 and the Photo Shoot raised £175.00
Yearend paperwork has been completed and has been passed to Moray Council by Chris. 
It was agreed that any coinage for future events/banking’s to be taken/from the bank via 
Angela, Fiona or Tracey to help Chris.
Chris has very kindly agreed to continue all the hard work she does doing all our financial 
matters. Chris’s work and support is very much appreciated by us all and she does a 
remarkable job. 

AOCB 
Hazel gave a catch up/ summary on a few different topics;
Pupil Equity Funding – the remaining funding left from this fund will be used to purchase 
LEGO BuildToExpress Kits. However the school would still be short of some kits meaning 
that not every child has one to themselves in class.  It was agreed that the Parent Council 
would fund the extra kits needed.

Homework 
The pupils were issued with various types of homework sheets/tasks in class to look over and 
comment on. Miss Mackie collated all the results/comments, and various other points will be 
looked at when the Homework Working Group gets together. Dates still to be organised for a 
meeting.

Internet Security
The subject of Internet security was brought up and how technology/internet and social media
is changing so fast and children are gaining more and more access. It was suggested that the 
school organise an Internet Safety Workshop where parents/careers and pupils can attend and 
learn more about the likes of Snap Chat, Facebook, etc and how to try and keep the children 
safe. More details will follow if a workshop is to take place.

Playgroup Markings
It was commented the playgroup markings and benches are faded and need repainted. Hazel 
will look at costs of these. 

Quiz Night
Angela to book the Keith Golf Club for Friday 29th September, TBC. 
Angela, Fiona, Tracey to organise raffles, posters, etc at start of summer term.  

Date of next meeting 
The next Parent Council Meeting will follow the AGM which will be held on Wednesday 20th

September 2017 at 7pm.


